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INTERNATIONAL COVENANT ON CIVIL AND POLITICAL RIGHTS
NEW YORK, 16 DECEMBER 1966

ECUADOR: NOTIFICATION UNDER ARTICLE 4 (3) 1, 2

The Secretary-General of the United Nations, acting in his capacity as depositary, 
communicates the following:

The above action was effected on 5 July 2022.

(Translation) (Original: Spanish)

Note No. 4-2-94/2022

The Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations presents its compliments to the 
Office of Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, and has the honour to refer to Note No. 4-2-91/2022 
of 30 June 2022, notifying the issuance of Executive Decree No. 463 of 29 June 2022 by which a state 
of emergency was declared due to serious internal unrest in the provinces of Azuay, Imbabura, 
Sucumbíos and Orellana.

In this regard, the Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations hereby notifies the 
issuance of Executive Decree No. 469 of 1 July 2022, by which the Constitutional President of the 
Republic, Guillermo Lasso Mendoza, decrees the end of the curfew in the provinces of Azuay, 
Sucumbíos and Orellana, and, therefore, repeals Articles 7 and 8 of Executive Decree No. 463.

In accordance with Article 2 of the aforementioned Executive Decree, it is requested that the 
cessation of the suspension of the exercise of the right of movement in these provinces be duly notified.

In accordance with article 4, paragraph 3, of the International Covenant on Civil and Political 
Rights, the Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations respectfully requests the Office of 
Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, to inform all the States parties to the Covenant accordingly.

________
1 Refer to depositary notification C.N.177.2022.TREATIES-IV.4 of 12 July 2022 (Notification 

under article 4 (3): Ecuador).
2 The text of Executive Decree No. 469 of 1 July 2022 of the Republic of Ecuador attached to 

the notification is on file with the Secretary-General and is available for consultation.
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The Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations takes this opportunity to convey to 
the Office of Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, the assurances of its highest consideration.

New York, 5 July 2022

***
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